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     NOTE: Clearly, when Superintendent Diana Rigby & Assistant Superintendent Maureen Fitzgerald 
     are directly responsible for school-site safety, the job isn’t getting done.  

    It does not appear that the District’s incident response protocols were a priority 
    at SUMMERLAND Elementary. Superintendent Rigby’s oversight and implementation 
    of these HOUR-ZERO trainings and protocols does not appear designed to improve 
    the SAFETY of District students and employees throughout the entire instructional year.
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   NOTE: This report does 
   not confirm when employees
  actually completed the training.  

  Rather,  the months cited confirm 
  when the training was supposed  
   to be completed.
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 The only school-site that  Superintendent Rigby & Assistant Superintendent Fitzgerald are directly responsible
for site implementation, SUMMERLAND elementary has the LOWEST numbers of all sites.   

John Hotchner

John Hotchner

John Hotchner

John Hotchner

John Hotchner

John Hotchner

John Hotchner

John Hotchner

John Hotchner

John Hotchner

John Hotchner

John Hotchner

John Hotchner

John Hotchner

John Hotchner


